
TOWN 
Of 

PARADISE VALLEY 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
6401 E. LINCOLN DRIVE 

PARADISE VALLEY, ARIZONA 85253 
MINUTES 

Thursday, November 19, 2015 

1. CALL TO ORDER I ROLL CALL 

Mayor Collins called to order the Town Council Meeting for Thursday, November 19, 
2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Boardroom. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mayor Michael Collins 
Vice Mayor Paul Dembow 
Council Member Jerry Bien-Willner 
Council Member Mark Stanton 
Council Member Maria Syms arrived at 4:40 p.m. 

Council Member Mary Hamway, Council Member David Sherf were not present 

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT 
Town Manager Kevin Burke 
Town Attorney Andrew M. Miller 
Town Clerk Duncan Miller 
Police Chief Peter Wingert 
Community Development Director Eva Cutro 
Director of Administration and Government Affairs Dawn Marie Buckland 

2. STUDY SESSION ITEMS 

15-281 Discussion of Amendments to Election Code and Fee Schedule 

Town Clerk Duncan Miller summarized the proposed amendments to Article 2-3 of the 
Town Code to conform the Town's Election Code to state law. He also presented 
recommended changes to the Master Fee Schedule to add a fee for on-street 
residential parking permits, pursuant to Ordinance 688, and to increase the vehicle 
towing administrative hearing fee from $65 to $150. 

He said adoption of proposed Ordinance Number 692 and Resolution Number 1337 
would be scheduled for approval on December 3, 2015. 



10. CONSENT AGENDA 

Mr. Burke summarized the items on the consent agenda. 

A motion was made by Council Member Hamway, seconded by Council Member 
Stanton, to approve the Consent Agenda. The motion carried by the following 
vote: 

Aye: 6 - Mayor Collins, Vice Mayor Dembow, Council Member Bien-Willner, Council 
Member Hamway, Council Member Stanton, and Council Member Syms 
Absent: 1 - Council Member Sherf 

15-277 Minutes of Town Council Meeting November 5, 2015 

11. PUBLIC HEARINGS 

There were no public hearings. 

12. ACTION ITEMS 

15-273 Consideration of "The Villas at Mountain Shadows Condominiums" 

Preliminary Condominium Map 

Senior Planner Paul Michaud presented the Preliminary Condominium Map for The 
Villas at Mountain Shadows Condominiums consisting of 40 condominiums located on 
approximately 5.17 acres near Lincoln Drive and 56th Street. He noted that the 
Planning Commission voted 7 to 0 to recommend approval of the Preliminary Map on 
October 20, 2015. Mr. Michaud stated that the map is in substantial compliance with 
the Special Use Permit. 

There were no public comments. 

A motion was made by Council Member Hamway, seconded by Vice Mayor Dembow, to 
Approve the Preliminary Map, "The Villas at Mountain Shadows Condominiums" 
(PP-15-03), subject to the following stipulations: 

1. The Final Map shall be in substantial compliance with the Preliminary Map, 
"The Villas at Mountain Shadows Condominiums," Sheets 1-4, and Sheet 6, prepared by Coe & 
Van Loo Consultants, Inc. dated October 6, 2015; and Sheet 5, prepared by Coe & Van Loo 
Consultants, Inc. dated October 21, 2015. 

2. Prior to recordation of the Final Map, the applicant shall provide to the Town Attorney a copy 
of the CC&R's, declaration, bylaws, or other documents for review to insure that all terms 
required under the SUP or other recorded agreements are part of these documents, including 
provision for maintenance of any drainage easements dedicated on the plat. 



3. The final improvements shall be in substantial compliance with improvement plans approved 
by the Town Engineer and Community Development Department that address items such as 
sewer, water, grading, drainage, paving, landscaping, and irrigation. Prior to the recordation of 
the Final Map, the applicant shall provide, subject to Town approval and consistent with the 
requirements set forth in the SUP and Development Agreement, all assurances necessary to 
guarantee completion of any improvements in the public right-of-way. The Town Engineer shall 
approve said final improvement plans prior to the issuance of any building permit for a 
residential unit in said Final Map. 

4. Within 60 days of approval of the Final Map, the applicant shall submit to the Town mylars of 
the approved plans and an electronic version of these plans in a pdf format for the Town's 
permanent record. 

5. The Final Map shall not be recorded until the Town receives the appropriate information for 
the State of Arizona Department of Water Resources Certificate of Assured Water Supply, with 
the certificate number and date to be duly noted on the Final Map. 

6. The Final Map and/or declaration shall include any and all necessary easements, including: 

a. Easements for drainage that are consistent to the overall grading and drainage plans 
for the entire Special Use Permit (SUP) site west of 56th Street, which shall be depicted 
on the Final Map prior to recordation of said plat, 

b. Easements for utilities, with said easements to be in the locations and widths as 
prescribed by the respective utility provider, with correspondence from said utility 
providers given to the Town prior to Town Council approval of the Final Map, and 

c. Easements for access, parking, refuse collection, and other similar easements. 

7. The Final Map application shall include all necessary corrections to emergency access points 
such that these points comply with the Town Code, including removal of obstructions within the 
turning radius. The motion carried by the following vote: 

Aye: 6 - Mayor Collins, Vice Mayor Dembow, Council Member Bien-Willner, Council 

Member Hamway, Council Member Stanton, and Council Member Syms 

Absent: 1 - Council Member Sherf 

15-274 Consideration of "The Villas at Mountain Shadows II" Final Plat 

Senior Planner Paul Michaud presented the Final Plat for The Villas at Mountain 
Shadows II. He said the Planning Commission voted? to 0 on October 20,2015 to 
recommend approval of the Final Plat. He stated that the plat is in conformance with 
the Preliminary Plat and the Special Use Permit and was discussed by the Town 
Council on November 5, 2015. The plat concerns 8 lots near the southwest corner of 
Lincoln Drive and 56th Street. 

There were no public comments. 
































